
 

HR NOTES 
Unofficial publication  March 10 Edition 2023/Issue 3 

EMPLOYEE CHANGES 

We welcome George Stahl as a new Maintenance Tech at the PSB and 
are happy to see Angela Seitz has come back to us at the Nurse’s 
office.  We also have Todd Obele, Christian Hanna, and Riley Kearin 
as PT Corrections officers and Keagen Schoenfelder and Charlie 
Pulford as FT Corrections Officers.  Farewell to Misty Hicks, Alyssa 
Steever, Jack Aalbers, and Scott Gaulke.   

Some changes to note: Courtney Ditter and Tyler Torres have both 
decided to work part-time hours.  Janelle Phillips has taken on the 
newly created role of 24/7 Coordinator and Travis Sedlmeier will now 
be the Court Corrections Officer.  Congratulations and good luck! 

GRADUATION  

Tyler Bier graduated from the SD Police Academy on 
February 24.  We are so proud of him!  Tyler will be 
the Court Deputy while newly hired Jorden Johnson 
will take over as our Civil Deputy. What a great team 
we are building! 

 

VETERANS SERVICE OFFICE 

TJ Thomas has been named the new Dept Head and 
official VSO.  We look forward to continued excellent 
service for our veterans and the caring and experience 
TJ brings us.  Courtney Ditter will also be stepping 
into more of a leadership role, using her expertise in 
medical issues for the veterans.  Stephen Laughlin’s PT 
position has been made permanent as his assistance 
has been vital to the office.  Thank you all for your service!  

CONGRATS! 

Upcoming or recent birthdays: Melinda Harmelink, Shawn 
Jerke, Darlene Bailey, Randy Strong, Anthony Fontenot, Tonya Ford, 
Susan Kiepke, Alicia Odland, Jim Miskimins, Lance Bryant, Abby 
Perez, George Stahl, and Christian Hanna. 
 

Anniversaries: Jim Matthews (5), Jacob Verry (7), Matt Huber (2), 
Linda Aldrich (24), and the following hitting their one-year mark: 
MacKenzie Cobb, Grant Lanning, and Debbie Vaughn.  Wow! 

Where can you always find gold? In the dictionary…or in our Davison 
County employees-you are golden! 

 

The Lucky One! 

 

We will be having a reception 

to celebrate Don Radel’s 

retirement on Friday, March 17 

from 2-4 at the PSB 2nd floor 

courtroom after 42 years of 

County service.  Stop by to 

wish him good luck on this 

new phase of life.    

 

There will also be a party at the 

Depot on Saturday, March 18 

starting at 6 pm in their back 

room.  All are invited. 

                           

  

 

 

                            

                                   

                                                        

 

       

Don’t forget-Daylight Saving time begins March 12-Spring ahead! 


